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ASSEMBLY DATES TERM  2 
 13/6, 27/6  

 Term 2 Week 6 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Term 2 Calendar  

 

11/6 Girls Knockout Touch Football 

12/6 Colour Run 

17/6 P & C Meeting 

18/6 Limelight Choir Rehearsal 

18/6 Multicultural Public Speaking Final 

25/6 Years  3-6 Spelling Bee 

26/6 Sydney West Cross Country 

23/6 - 4/7 Canteen Closed 

2/7 Years K-2 Spelling Bee 

4/7 Last Day of Term 2 

NOTES HOME ON COMPASS 

Canberra Camp Final Payment - Due 18/6 
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Reconciliation Week 
Thank you to Mrs Devine, Ms Mills and the team of students who presented our Reconciliation Week           
Assembly last week.  Leonay students were able to reflect on the theme “Bridging Now to Next.” They also 
sang “Solid Rock” by Goanna. 
 

2026 Kindergarten Enrolments - OPEN 
Applications are now open for children eligible to start Kindergarten in 2026. Children may be enrolled in    
Kindergarten at the beginning of the school year if they turn five years of age by 31 July of that year.             
Applications to enrol for students in the Leonay area can be made online through the school’s website by  
clicking on the enrolments tab. Out of area applications can now also be made online from the website and 
include additional documentation as part of the process. Once received the office will email you with further 
instructions. If you know of anyone in the Leonay area who is considering enrolling, encourage them to do so 
now. Please ring the office if you have any questions. 
 

School Uniform 
Our uniform is an important part of the school’s identity, as well allowing students to learn and play in comfort 
and safety. Unfortunately, many students have been wearing a variety of colours and styles of clothes, jackets 
and shoes that are not part of our school’s uniform. We appreciate that children grow quickly, are quite tough 
on their school clothing and shoes and that new uniform can be quite expensive. So, if your child needs some 
new uniform items, please contact the P and C Facebook site or the school office with your request. Students 
are expected to wear black shoes every day, except Friday for years 3-6 and Tuesday for years K-2, when 
sports shoes are permitted. There are lots of jumpers sitting on the lost property hooks near the canteen at 
the moment. Send your child to look or parents are welcome to pop in before or after school to have a look. 
We try to return any with names on them to the students as soon as possible. 
 

Semester One Student Progress Reports 
These reports will be distributed to families on Monday 30 June. They will be available as a PDF through our 
Compass system. You can also access by logging into to your child’s portal. Please note reports stay active for 
families in the student’s portal while you are a member of Leonay PS. If you leave the school or when your 
child goes to high school, you will no longer have access to this information. I highly recommend you        
download and save all reports. 
 

Raising Concerns  
From time-to-time parents and carers may need to raise a concern about the academic progress or welfare of 
their child or to follow up from an incident involving their child in the playground. Please do not approach any 
other students involved. The first person you should contact is your child’s teacher to arrange a time to discuss 
the concern. You can do this by emailing or phoning the office. Please do not interrupt teachers during their 
teaching time to make these arrangements. The Assistant Principal supervising each stage, K-2 Ms Finlayson 
and 3-6 Mrs Longhurst may be of assistance especially if it is a playground concern. We thank you in              
anticipation of your support. 
 

Canteen Closure - Weeks 9 and 10 
The final day of sales for Term 2 will be Week 8, Friday 20  June. Work will begin after this date and into the 
school holidays. We are very excited about having a bright new, shiny canteen next term. A Compass message 
will be sent at the beginning of Term 3 to indicate when the canteen will start operating again. 
 

Assembly 
Week 7 Assembly - Friday 13 June. Please QR code in under the COLA prior to the assembly. 
 

P & C Meeting 
Next meeting Tuesday 17 June, commencing at 7pm. Venue Zoom. All current P and C members will be 
emailed the link prior to the day. If you are interested in joining the meeting, please email the school for the 
link.  
 

Miss Payne 

Principal 
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ICAS Assessments 2025 
In 2025 Leonay PS students have the opportunity to sit for Digital Technologies (years 3-6), English and Mathemat-
ics (years 2-6). The tests are conducted at school much like the NAPLAN assessments. In 2024 all tests for students 
will be completed online using a computer.  
 
Each test will cost $20.95. Payments will be made online through the link below: Please do not pay via the 
school 
 

 
 
Your child can also prepare for ICAS using Practice Online. Sample questions are available for English, mathemat-
ics and Digital technologies. For more information, please visit the Educational Assessment Australia website at 
https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas/ 
 

All payments must be made by Thursday 26 June 2025.  

Your school access code is:             JIP559  

https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/parent-
payment/JIP559  

 

Colour Run - Thursday 12 June 
2pm  

 

We have reached 80% of our fundraising goal! Thank you to those who have                
contributed to the fundraiser so far. We still have 1 and half weeks left to reach 
our goal, can you help us? 

We are giving back to the school and fundraising donations will be put towards 
much needed school equipment including laptops. 

https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshop.icasassessments.com%2Fpages%2Fparent-payment%2FJIP559&data=05%7C02%7CCHRISTINE.A.PAYNE%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C5b7c47b8125b4fb2aec008dd5c3de5e1%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C6387
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshop.icasassessments.com%2Fpages%2Fparent-payment%2FJIP559&data=05%7C02%7CCHRISTINE.A.PAYNE%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C5b7c47b8125b4fb2aec008dd5c3de5e1%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C6387
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